
Longford - Tannery Road 24-Hour Fuel Depot 

Ms BADGER question to MINISTER for HOUSING, PLANNING and CONSUMER 
AFFAIRS 

This question is from Longford constituents who are continuing to raise concerns about 
the proposed 24-hour fuel depot off Tannery Road. 

The community hope that you can clarify the power of different ministers and who, if 
anyone, in the state government could rescind or alter permits for this development. 
The community say that State Growth should not have issued a work access permit for 
the truck refuelling depot, as this is at odds with the state planning policy to reduce 
heavy vehicles passing through Tasmanian towns. We acknowledge that the new 
Minister for Infrastructure is currently investigating various safer site options, but 
understand that he does not have the power over the State Growth issued permit as 
Infrastructure minister. 

By Friday 22 November 2024, could you clarify for the Longford community whether 
you, as the Planning minister, have the power to either rescind or alter the State Growth 
issued work access permit? 


